
 

 

From the Pastor: Vivre Libre ou Mourir 

            When it appears on license plates, Vivre Libre ou Mourir does not appear in French, but in English.  And I have to admit, 

I like it so much better than “First in Flight” from North Carolina or “Virginia is for Lovers.”  I still don’t know if I understand 

that one.  The English translation of Vivre Libre ou Mourir appears on New Hampshire license plates, it is the state motto, and in 

New Hampshire it goes back to a toast sent by mail from the states favorite Revolutionary War son, John Stark.  “Live Free or 

Die,” is the English translation, and it is the most recognizable of any state motto.  It is noble, it is daring, and it sounds brave, 

because freedom is something we all cherish, we all yearn for, it is an ideal for which many have given their lives. 

            American freedom means many things to many people, and I don’t presume to be able to give a thorough account of 

everything American freedom entails.  But Christian freedom, I do know something about that.  And one of the most important 

things I know about freedom for Christians comes from 1 Corinthians. 

            “Am I free to eat meat ‘offered to idols’?”  That is the question those Corinthians believers posed to the Apostle Paul, 

and his answer, well, it is surprising.  

            In that day, if you were invited to a fine meal there is a good chance that the lambchop you would be served would have 

been from an animal that was ritually slaughtered as an offering to a pagan “god.”  Some Corinthian Christians thought eating a 

piece of meat that had been an offering to a pagan “god” amounted to “backsliding” into paganism or idol worship.  The more 

informed Christians knew that an idol “is nothing,” it is no different than a block of wood or a piece of stone.  Nothing in the 

meat was changed because of this. 

            Thus the question, “are we free to eat this meat,” or, is there something more important than freedom? 

            This Sunday I’ll tell you how Paul answered that question, and based on his answer I don’t know that Paul would have 

loved those New Hampshire license plates. 

May Memorial and COVID 19 
In April the Board of Deacons appointed a Re-Gathering Team to guide May Memorial through the decisions dealing with 

our Church Family’s safety and COVID 19.  The Team meets regularly and is made up of Gary Cowles, Chair, Michael 

Edwards, Dawana Sheppard, Ed Utt, Matt O’Quinn, Nancy Wood, Lisa O’Donnell, Debbie Howard, and Jay Givens. 

Frequently Asked Questions… (continued on page 2) 

 

 

 
Wednesday Night Gathering 

on Zoom 
 

Join us Wednesday Night for our mid-week gathering on 
Zoom.  We will continue telling the stories of May 

Memorial’s stained glass windows.  See page 3 for all 
the information! 
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 May Memorial and Covid 19 (continued from page 1) 

Frequently asked Questions:   

 Is May Memorial Worshiping in the Sanctuary?  Yes!  We are worshiping in our sanctuary and online each Sunday 

morning.  Since regathering in August the Re-Gathering Team has cancelled sanctuary worship a couple of times because 

of increased cases of COVID 19 in our church family and COVID test results that were pending.  Online worship has 

happened every Sunday. 

    Will the Re-Gathering Team cancel sanctuary worship again?  No one knows the future, but the re-gathering team 

senses that sanctuary worship will not be canceled again. 

    Are any safety precautions being observed in Worship?  Yes.  We keep a distance of at least 6 feet and everyone is 

asked to wear a face covering.  We also have found other ways to reduce the risk of transmission such as not passing 

objects from one person to another and refraining from congregational singing during this time. 

    When will other church activities resume?  The Re-Gathering Team meets regularly to evaluate the COVID metrics, 

state guidelines, and our safety.  As the numbers and positivity rate improve more and more activities will be “in-person” 

at May Memorial Church.  In addition to in-person worship, we also are providing other “in-person” gatherings such as a 

nursery during worship, Children’s Extended Session meets during worship, and the youth meeting each Sunday 

evening.  All of these “in-person” activities are following suggested and ordered guidelines. 

    What if I don’t feel comfortable in a group of people?  You can join us for Sunday school each Sunday morning on 

Zoom at 9:15, online worship each Sunday at 10:30, view our “Sanctuary Worship” livestream at 11:00 (both of these are 

available after they “premiere”), and be a part of our midweek Wednesday night gathering on Zoom at 6:30.  While we 

miss being physically together, these are all great ways to stay connected with God and God’s people at May 

Memorial.  To find the Sunday worship services go to YouTube and put "May Memorial Baptist Church" in the search 

bar.  You may also CLICK HERE. 

    What can I do to help us in regathering?  Be patient, wear a face-covering, and help the ushers by cooperating with 

our safety plan together.  And, get your vaccine when available to you! 

 

Connecting to God...Worship 
 

 

Worship in the Sanctuary on Sunday 
Please join us this Sunday, January 31, at 11:00 a.m.  The children will meet for Extended 
Session.  We also have a nursery.  We will have safety measures in place.  
 
If you are planning to attend would you let us know by leaving a reservation by calling 
(804) 598-3098 Thank you.    

 

 

Join Us For Sunday School on Zoom 
 
To join by phone: Call (312) 626-6799   Enter: 871 7487 0259  
 

  

 

  

Kingdom Kids Zoom Meeting 

Every Wednesday at 4:30 p.m. we meet online for our Kingdom Kids program 

and fun!    To join with any phone: Call (312) 626-6799    

Enter the meeting code:  277 032 1474 
 

https://maymemorialchurch.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fb3e98059c36b56fc7bcc44c9&id=bb7800eec5&e=48e7118e65


 

 

Youth Soul Food 

The youth meet each Sunday at 5:30 at the Youth House.  All youth are welcome 

to join! 
 

 

 

Youth Movie Night and Firepit  Feb. 14 

The youth will get together at the Wood's home at 5:30 until 8 p.m. All youth are 

welcome to join! 

  
 

  

Save the Date - Youth Mission Madness 

Mission Madness in a Box.  March 13-14  More information coming later. 

 

 

 

  

 

Wednesday Night Gathering on Zoom at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Join us Wednesday Night for our mid-week gathering.  We will 

continue telling the stories of May Memorial’s stained glass 

windows.  This week we will look at three of the stories:  

• The story of the Baptism of Jesus window, 

• The story of James B. Ashworth and David W. Ashworth 

window, and 

• The story of the Archer and Nora Worsham window. 

We will read the Biblical story of Jesus’ baptism, and Billy Boelt will 

tell the stories of those to whom the windows are dedicated to their 

memory. 

 

To join with any phone: Call (312) 626-6799  Enter this code:   

286 978 612 
 



 

Announcements 

 

 

COVID Vaccine Phases – Several May Memorial members have shared that they 

have signed up to be notified when they are eligible to receive the COVID vaccine.  If you 

would like to sign up, you can call the Chesterfield Health 

District (Powhatan is in this district) at 

(804) 318-8207. 

 

 

 

Church Budget Financial Statements 

For the Year Ended August 31, 2020 and For the Quarter Ended 

November30, 2020  

 

Copies of the church budget statements will be available in the Commons 

Area.  You may request a copy to be mailed to you by contacting Diana in the 

church office.  Diana's number is (804) 598-3098 

 

 

SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS FOR 2021 

 

Eligible high school seniors and past recipients can pick up an application at the church office to be completed and 

submitted no later than March 31, 2021 for consideration by the Scholarship Committee. An application can be emailed to 

you if requested from the church office. Questions should be directed to Jackie Lindsey at prlindsey1@verizon.net or by 

phone 598-3038.   

Scholarship Committee 

Lynne Bradbury, Constance Deal, Jackie Lindsey, Juston Sanudo 

 

Thank you 

 

Dear May Memorial Family, 

Thank you so much for all the cards and love shown to me.  It has been a tough year, but God is 

good! 

Gladys Rabon 

  

mailto:prlindsey1@verizon.net


 

 

 

A special thank-you to 

Paul and Cheryl Vrooman for the donation of 

a beautiful desk to be used by our new 

Minister of Music.  Thank you Paul and 

Cheryl! 

 

 



 

 

January/February 

Birthdays 

 

 

29 - H.C. Smith 

29 - Anna Edwards 

30 - Carla Crump 

February 8 - Rudy Potter 

               8 - Ed Utt 

10 - Juli Spoon 

10 - Mike Koelzer 

15 - Debbie Mottley 

17 - Judy Martin 

23 - Lester Oberg 

 

 

Financial Information 
 

Our Gifts to our Lord  

Week of January 24, 2021 

 

Regular Offering       $ 4,388.50              

Scholarships                    25.00 

Special                             20.00       

Total                          $ 4,433.50 
 

 

  

 


